
                                                                                                       

                         

 

PRINCIPAL: PEGGY MURPHY, MA 
HEAD OF LOOSE SITE: TIM WILLIAMS, MA (Ed) 

HEAD OF SATELLITE PROVISION: RICHARD DALTON, BA 
BOUGHTON LANE, MAIDSTONE, KENT, ME15 9QF                                                                                                                             

TEL: OFFICE 01622 743925 
EMAIL: office@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 
WEBSITE: www.fiveacrewood.co.uk 

 6th September 2019 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I hope you had a lovely summer and enjoyed the good weather, while it lasted! 
 
Due to the increase in pupil numbers, there are some changes to the organisation of the school 
and leadership roles and responsibilities.  As you will be aware, we have been working in Learning 
Approaches for a while now, and are now formalising this.  Each Learning Approach will have a 
member of the leadership team ‘heading’ it up, with a Lead Teacher as their ‘deputy’.  
 
In the first instance, any contact with school should be through your child’s teacher.  If you need 
to speak to a member of the leadership team then please can you contact the relevant person, as 
outlined in the table below:  
 

Learning Approach Classes Contact 

EARLY YEARS 
 

Caterpillar 
Grasshopper 
Bumble Bee 
Butterfly 
Cricket 
Dragonfly 
Snail 
Ladybird  

 
 
Sarah Costain 
 
sarahcostainpa@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 
 

SENSORY Primrose 
Buttercup 
Snowdrop 
Daisy 
Foxglove 

 
Emma Athwal 
 
emmaathwalpa@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 
 

PRACTICAL Kestrel 
Jay 
Blackbird 
Chaffinch 
Cuckoo 
Osprey 
Swallow 
Woodpecker 
Nightingale 

 
 
 
Janine Hercock 
 
janinehercockpa@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 
 

STRUCTURED Badger 
Hedgehog 
Dormouse 
Squirrel 
Fox 

 
 
Tim Williams 
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Otter 
Rabbit 
Pine marten 
Weasel 

timwilliamspa@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 

FORMAL Turtle 
Whale 
Cherry 
Hawthorn 
Maple 
Alder 
Ash 
Willow 
Aspen 
Blackthorn 

 
 
 
Richard Dalton 
 
richarddaltonpa@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 
 

FUNCTIONAL Oakwood 
Elmwood 
Pinewood 
Birchwood 
Hazelwood 

 
Kirstie Hemingway 
 
kirstiehemingwaypa@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 

 

THERAPY Speech and 
Language 
Therapy 
Occupational 
Therapy 

 
Scot Greathead 
 
scotgreatheadpa@five-acre.kent.sch.uk 

 
Please remember that school hours are between 8.30 and 4.00; we will endeavour to respond to 
you as quickly as we can. 
 
Tim Williams will be the Headteacher at the Loose site and Richard Dalton the Headteacher for the 
satellite provisions (Palace Wood and Snodland).   
 
Sarah Costain remains as Lead Designated Safeguarding Lead, although all of the leadership team 
are Designated Safeguarding Leads. 
 
Scot Greathead will be leading on working with parents and carers, with Emma Whybrow taking 
over as TEAM lead.  Emma can be contacted through the school office. 
 
I will continue to lead FAW as a school and can be contactable through Jo, my PA or the school 
office. 
 
I am sure I will see many of you during the coming months! 
 
Kind regards 
 
Peggy 
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